Lincoln County Fair Board Minutes
August 5, 2014

Board Members Present: Gerry, Josie, Gretchen, Justine & Sarah

Members Absent: John & Brad

Others Present: Bobby Winn, Lydia Widmer, David Neal and Sharon Nighswonger

Gerry began the meeting at 7:22 pm. The minutes of the July 16, 2014 meeting were approved.

Sarah reported that she won't be here this year during fair, she will be in Coeur d’Alene with the
Belgian team.

Lydia said as soon as the ribbons all get here Dorette will help her get the ribbon boxes done.

The check for $3018.83 was cashed and paid to Paul Ponder of American Corral Panels & Gates of
Hustonville, KY for the new panels at the red horse barn. The money came from the Lincoln County
4-H Horse Leaders organization. There is still an outstanding balance of $1494.42 owed. We will put
up a poster in the horse barn to try to raise donations for the remaining balance. A motion was
made by Justine & 2" by Josie to have the fair pay for the balance not covered by
donations. The motion was approved.

It was decided that the horse barn would be worked to get it ready for the new panels on at 8 am on
Sunday August 10. Later on Sunday, at 3 pm painting of the grandstands will be finished.

Queen Cheyenne participated in the Omak Stampede on Friday, with the Queen’s Run.

Keiton Klein and Teresa Durheim competed to be Lincoln County Rodeo Queen. Keiton won by 1 point
and is our new queen.

There are calf sorters for sale in Rosalia. Charlie Reed is selling them.

Shane Nelson has a roping chute in Chewelah.

We need to have lines in the handicapped area.

Justine will set up the Silver Horse Barn.

Gretchen said that Spokane Interstate Fair will not loan us the electrical spiders. We could look into
Sun Rentals to rent them.

Friday, August 8 at 5 pm we need a work party to help lay pipe for the grant project.
$500 was spent at Harbor Freight for tools on the grounds and at Home Depot for a tool box.

Three more gallons of paint are needed for the portable bleachers. Justine moved & Josie 2™ the
motion to get the paint from AB Paints. The motion was approved.

Gerry reported that we have 4 people working community service at this time.

Saturday, August 16" Justine and Brad will be marking the parking lines.



Sharon asked how much beer should be ordered. It was decided to order 7 cases of Kokanee and 7

cases of whatever Dawn Bennett at Traders suggests. It was also suggested that we also get 2 cases
of Mike's.

Gerry will bring a horse trough to put the beer in.
Junk Nation will be here again next year, June 20, 2015.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, September 10 at 6:30 pm after the superintendent’s meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45.

Respectfully submitted,

S Iighaorgo

Sharon Nighswonger
Fair Secretary/Office Manager





